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Committee’s Message 
 

Dear members and friends of Denmark Singapore Club, 
 
This is the fourth and last newsletter of the year and we would like to take this opportunity 
looking back at the year 2007.  
 
The selection of the new committee was done in February, hence the year began a bit late in 
respect to handing over and organizing events etc. but eventually the calendar got full, and 
the last half of the year it looks as if we have chances to meet up every month! 
 
Chinese New Year was celebrated the first days of spring in March, 
We had a Summer Picnic in June, which was a great success among the kids,  
National Day in August was enjoyed in the garden of Meng Foo, 
We just finished the Lantern Festival in Frederiksberg Garden, 
And we still have 2 events we can look forward to here in 2007! 
 
In addition to planning the events we have been busy organizing and updating the contact 
list of members to include all details. In August we distributed the list to all members. 
Updates will follow as and when changes are made. 
 
On the side of accounting we got Betalingsservice implemented, so that members can pay 
the fee via Betalingsservice and thereby making both their own and the treasures job much 
easier. Majority of the members have already signed up for this, and I would like to thank 
you all for the support in this respect. 
 
Our website has not been working properly, and SIF are no longer able to host it for us. 
Unfortunately we have not yet had time to set up a new website, but we will try to give it 
top priority in the future. If anyone knows how to set it up please contact Cheryl.  
 
We have an e-mail account that can be used by all who wants to get in touch with the club, 
so that you do not need to determine who is in the committee in order to address them. The 
e-mail address for the clubs committee is:  denmark-singapore.club@hotmail.com. Once 
new committee members are elected, they can continue to use the e-mail account. 
 
We thank you all for the support during the year and look forward to seeing you at the last 
two events in 2007. 
 
Treasurer      President 
Rozita Buang Andersen    Cherryl Tang Tyron 
Martensens Alle 7, st.th.    Rørmoseparken 36 
1828 Frederiksberg     3450 Allerød 
Tel: 33 21 00 88     Tel: 28 80 43 26 
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Last Events 
 

�� National Day in August 
 

 
The Singapore National Day was held as a potluck in the garden of Nora and Meng Foo. 
There was a nice turn up of both old and new members making the conversation lively and 
entertaining. We had excellent weather making us feel almost like in Singapore!  
 

 
Preparation of the good food. 
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Meng Foo and Torben telling jokes… 
 

 
And a bit of posing for the photographer.  
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�� Lantern Festival in September 

 
The Lantern Festival began in Frederiksberg Garden and ended at Rozita’s place where we 
had moon-cakes. We are almost getting accustomed to good weather when we have outdoor 
gatherings, as the sun was shining this last day of summer in Denmark. 
 

 

 
Fun with the lanterns, 
 
 
And enjoying the sunshine. 
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Thanks to everyone 
for helping with the 
cleaning afterwards. 
 
 
Thanks to Nancy for the 
Moon-cakes,  
  
 

 

 
and Meeng Foo for the 
fortune cookies.  
 
 
Bye-the-way! 
  
His company accept 
orders if you need some 
for your next party or 
company function. 
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News and Updates 
 

�� October event – Hari Raya 
 
Date:  Saturday, 13th October 2007 
Time:  12:00 – 16:00 hr  
Venue:  Peter Bangs Vej 116 ”Gildesalen”, 2000 Frederiksberg  

Parking available along Peter Bangs Vej. 
Food:  There will be a variety of home cooked Malay dishes 

such as rendang, curry, sayur lodeh etc. 
RSVP: 6th October to: denmark-singapore.club@hotmail.com 
  or call Rozita at 33 21 00 88 
  Guest and Non-members will be charged 50 Kr each. 

 
�� November event – Deepavali and Annual General Meeting 

 
Date:  Saturday, 17th November 2007 
Time:  12:30 – 16:00 hr  
Venue:  Restaurant Alanya 
  Vesterbrogade 39, 1620 København V 
Food:  We will have a buffet lunch with first drink included 
RSVP: 10th November to: denmark-singapore.club@hotmail.com 
  or call Rozita at 33 21 00 88 
  Guest and Non-members will be charged 75 Kr each. 

 

  
  The interior of Alanya before it gets filled up with Denmark-Singapore Club members! 

 
Please refer to next page for more information. 
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�� Deepavali & Annual General Meeting (AGM) 
We have so many things to celebrate and so little time. We therefore decided to 
celebrate Deepavali at the same time we conduct our AGM.  
 
It would be very nice with some fresh blood in the committee, so candidates are 
welcome. If you wish to run for the committee please let us know. Hopefully we 
can then announce the candidates prior to the meeting. 

 
We are looking forward to a high turn up.  
 
Practical issues for the AGM: 

· There is one vote for each membership (family or individual). 
· Only those who have paid membership fee for 2007 will be entitled to vote 

and run for the committee.  
· Once a person has been elected, he/she shall commit to the club for that 

year. Last minute withdrawal as a committee member is not accepted unless 
it is announced immediately, thereby allowing another vote to be held. 

 
 

�� How do I become a member of the Denmark Singapore Club? 
Send e-mail to denmark-singapore.club@hotmail.com or call one of the committee 
members. The fee for a calendar year is 100 Kr. for individual members and the 
double for family members. 
 
 

�� Contact List For Members 
A great way for you to keep in contact with fellow Singaporeans in Denmark. It will 
be distributed to all members of the club, and that was done last time this August. 
Please contact Rozita if you need an updated version and/or if you have updates to 
information available in the list. 
 
 

�� The Singapore Consulate 
Noticing that some of the new members (and even a few old ones) did not know that 
Singapore has a consulate here in Denmark We would here give you the address and 
contact details for future reference: Open weekdays 10.00-12.00 
 

Singapore Consulate  General Consul: Arne Simonsen 
Snorregade 20   Telephone: 32 54 83 60 
2300 Copenhagen S  E-mail:  sincon@scan-group.dk 

 



� �
�

��������	
����
�������������������
�

��������	
����
������������������������������������� �������������������������������� ��

 
�� Who is who 

We here like to introduce new members to the Denmark Singapore Club. A warm 
welcome to Tina Ravn who writes the following: 
 
Hi, I am Tina and my husband is Jorn. We returned to settle in Denmark in March 
last year. Jorn got a job immediately and while waiting for my residence permit to 
come through, I studied the Danish language. 
 

 

 
 
I immediately got the contact 
for Denmark-Singapore Club 
through the good offices of the 
Singapore Counsel and through 
them, I also found Cheryl and 
Tim Tyron who were so 
gracious in inviting us to their 
home and so helpful in 
providing us various tips on 
living in Denmark 
 
 

 
It was really difficult at first as we have been travelling and working in various 
places in South-east Asia for so many years and being so accustomed to the perky, 
service with a smile kind of environment, we could not get use to the cool, detached 
and indifferent service with a frown attitude prevalent here. 
 
It felt so different to come as a visitor than now as a resident, perhaps because as a 
resident – one gets into the grain of the fabric of their society and get to feel the 
subtle innuendos of slight resentment towards foreigners, although they openly say 
they welcome us. It is probably because, unlike us, who have grown up in a multi-
racial and multi-cultural environment, we have learnt to become more tolerant and 
spontaneous with our feelings towards others. 
 
That having said, I must add that we were so lucky however to have Jorn’s family 
here in Sjælland and they were unstinting in their support of us. My sister-in-law is 
so wonderful and so are all the other members.  
 
I am so lucky to have them here and as the days go by, I am beginning to like living 
here in Denmark. Of course, I do miss Singapore and all its wonderful trimmings 
like the variety of food, shopping, etc. but in the end, home is always where the 
heart is – Jorn is here, and so Denmark is home now. 


